

# MINUTES

## **Greece Council PTA Executive meeting**

*12/16/08*

**Board Members In attendance:** Missy Fuino, Gary Elling, Maggie Hannon, Mary Williamson

### **Upstate Photography check**

- Was hand delivered to Missy, given to Maggie. \$14000+, about the same as last year.

### **Longridge Grant Request**

- Missy emailed Rebecca, they will wait to re submit for something else later in the year.

### **Good Deeds**

- Don't know the amount received yet, if any. Missy will check with Joyce. Forms were emailed to presidents, also Conor Cusack sent via the assets group.

### **Mary needs a copy of EV bylaws**

#### **WR has new treasurer, past treasurer quit.**

- Missy fielded questions from Sandra Dailor on how to handle.
- Sandra also needs a copy of Bylaws, did not get from past president.

### **Conversation on how to handle vacancies**

#### **Olympia will need to go to bank to make sure that the correct # is on all of their bank records.**

- Missy will contact them to make sure they know.

### **Conversation about looking for new blood for council exec board for the next school year.**

**Mary will contact Leann Zacher** to make sure she has received bylaws pattern as ARMS is due in Jan and they had not received. Greece needs a copy of the current blank pattern so that we have if needed.

**Paddy Hill, Council and Odyssey bylaws are all date stamped incorrectly from state.**  
Missy to contact Jill Yencer from GVRPTA.

**We need to check and see if LS ever received replacement membership cards.**

**Missy has been receiving membership cards for Steve.** Need to find out who hasn't sent in yet.

**Gary discussed "Pointless Products" pencil fundraiser.**

**Odyssey to complete bylaws amendment for name change.**

**Binders for each school with "important" papers for them to have?** Missy will look into.

**Current or recent past financial records should never be kept at school unless in locked cabinet.**

**LS issues: Conference call with Adrienne Davidson. LS secretaries opening all of PTA mail, problems with staff, principal, etc.**

**What is the PTA position regarding budget cuts? Should we be putting something out? (I don't know if we answered this question or what the decision was)**

**Missy will put in email that the grants/all night party checks will be available at the Jan meeting.**

**Missy to contact LR and ATMS as NO membership payments have been sent in yet for current year. Council will be holding grants until payment made. First payment was due Nov 1.**

**Gary will email Darlene Colby to get payment slips for each unit to make more membership payments.**

**Gary gave info about Chris Johnson re: bullying programs. Should we do council sponsored event with him?**

**Next exec meeting, Tuesday January 13<sup>th</sup>, 9:15 @ Perkins.**

**Adjourned at ?????**

### **Next Meeting**

Monday November 10<sup>th</sup>, 9:30am at Starbucks

---